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HALF-YEARLY MEETING 2016
of The Regals Musical Society Inc.

MINUTES
WHEN: Wednesday 17th August 2016
WHERE: Coronation Hall, 23 Barden St, Arncliffe NSW

Meeting Opened: 7:40pm, 17-08-2016.

PRESENT (alphabetical by surname): Julian Batchelor, Dane Carroll, Matthew Cosgrove, Brian McGann, Rachel Miller, Cheryl Morrison, John Morrison, Paul Morrison, Joseph Nalty, Kenney Ogilvie, Phil Plunkett, Zeke Porter, Veronica Saville, Peter Sharratt, Kathryn Skelsey, James Swain, Ben Twyford.
1. APOLOGIES

- John Plaege, Helen Zerefos.
2. READING OF THE MINUTES FROM THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (Wed 17th Feb 2016)
- Printed copies tabled and distributed to those present. Review presented by Peter Sharratt. Moved: James Swain
Seconded: Cheryl Morrison
Accepted.
3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES 

- Legal proceedings in defence of copyright breech halted and dismissed. $40,000 debt remains for legal costs and settlement. Will be manageable if Regals continue to have profitable shows. 
- Scout hall debt approx. $8000 also remains.
4. CORRESPONDENCE

- Tabled and Discussed by Secretary.

Incoming:

- Account Statements (StGeorge, Westpac).
- Invoices, Statements of Account (Show Expenses).
- Librettos.
- Stage Whispers magazine.

- Certificates of Currency.

- Flyers, ticketing information about various local musical societies' shows,

 requests to advertise auditions and shows.

- Rockdale City Council - Carols by the Sea.

- Inquiries about participation in our shows' orchestra, auditions, and back stage crew and management.
- Ticketing inquiries for shows; ‘The Boy From Oz’, ‘Barnum’.
- Membership forms.

- Association of Community Theatre updates.
- Promotional, advertising and fundraising opportunities.
- Business property real estate magazines.

- Hal Leonard e-newsletter re shows for sale.

Outgoing:

- Consultation with committee and publicity assistants about;


- content of programs, flyers, e-newsletters, website.


- advertising offers.

- administrative and financial matters.

- co-ordination of Barnum auditions and rehearsals.

- co-ordination of upcoming mental health concert.

- Librettos return.

- Regals rag e-newsletters, Facebook and website updates re events and announcements.

- Replies to inquiries noted above, and forwarding of inquiries to relevant people.
5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE 

- “A Conversation Worth Having” concert for mental health awareness and fundraising coming up on Friday 26th August.  To raise funds for Black Dog Institute and Beyond Blue. Will be in memory of James Jonathon. Some Regals members performing. All present at HYM are encouraged to attend. Tribute concert to James Jonathon has already taken place on 20-08-16.
6. REPORTS

Treasurer (Paul Morrison):

- Half-yearly statement of financial position - starting bank balance $18,883
Raised 46,793, Expenses $60,958, therefore loss of 14,165.  This may appear worrying, but apparent loss is due to expenses for past shows ‘Chitty Chitty Bang Bang’, ‘Hairspray’, and 70th Anniversary, that were carried over from previous financial period, so not technically reportable. Also have started to pay for legal fees and upcoming productions. Ticket sales (profits almost $11,000) for ‘The Boy from Oz’ have enabled us to start servicing last year’s debts.  Congratulations to cast, crew, production team and committee for making that happen.
Bank balance at end of 6 months period approx. $1700, at end of reporting period approx. $4718.

Secretary (Kathryn Skelsey):
- Increased use of various forms of innovative technology; Lasttix, Etsy, transfer for Patronmail to Mailchimp, electronic banking, to improve economy and effectiveness of publicity and communications, and efficiency of financial and membership admin processes. Considering creative fundraising ideas such as online production of calendars, scratchie books, grants. Also targeted publicity to relevant publications for ‘The Boy From Oz’ made this more effective.
- Ongoing need for publicity support.  Annette Vitetta was very supportive during ‘The Boy from Oz’ but married in August. 
- Secretary will have less time in coming year for publicity due to Masters research studies.
President (Peter Sharratt):

- If we can produce 2-3 more profitable shows then we will be in a strong financial position that will be a good foundation for future show expenses and any other unexpected expenses, to ensure the longevity of the society. Thanks to committee and other supportive people for keeping the ship afloat.
- Publicity assistants don’t need to be on committee. Any help is welcome with graphic design, promotion etc.
7. BUSINESS ARISING FROM REPORTS

- Nil
8. SPECIAL BUSINESS - ANNOUNCEMENT OF OCTOBER 2017 SHOW
- ‘Catch Me If You Can’.
9. GENERAL BUSINESS

- Expressions of interest for production team for ’Catch Me If You Can’ are welcomed.
- Director, Christie Koppe, has already started working on production of ‘42nd Street’.

- Tabled change to Constitution regarding wording about payment for membership by cheque.
Moved: James Swain
Seconded: Dane Carroll.

Accepted.

Meeting Closed: 8:12pm, 17-08-2016.
Minutes approved by:

Peter Sharratt

PRESIDENT

The Regals Musical Society Inc.
